
 
 

Item #10 
October 6, 2017 
 
 
MEMO TO: TRANSPORTATION TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
FROM:  PETER DE HAAN, PROGRAMMING DIRECTOR 
 
SUBJECT: APPROVE PRIORITY RANKING FOR COMBINED CALL-FOR-PROJECTS FOR 

CONGESTION MITIGATION AND AIR QUALITY (CMAQ) FUNDS AND 
TRANSPORTATION DEVELOPMENT ACT (TDA) ARTICLE 3 BICYCLE AND 
PEDESTRIAN FUNDS – PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

 Program $7,639,749 CMAQ funds and $1,222,251 in TDA Article 3 Bicycle & Pedestrian funds (for a 
total of $8,862,000) to the non-transit projects prioritized “above the line” in the Attachment. 

 Program $6,150,000 in CMAQ funds to the transit projects prioritized “above the line” in the 
Attachment. 

 Approve for the Shelf List $2,669,142 for transit projects and $3,354,769 for non-transit projects as 
specified in the Attachment.   

 Approve the prior-year carryover and FY 2017/18 TDA Article 3 allocations of $691,071 as shown in 
the Attachment. 
 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Commission, at its May meeting, approved the guidelines for the combined CMAQ/TDA Article 3 
Bicycle & Pedestrian Call-for-Projects, and VCTC approved the guidelines on June 2

nd
.  The guidelines 

provide for separate scoring of transit and non-transit (primarily bicycle and pedestrian) projects, with 
TRANSCOM to review the transit projects and TTAC the non-transit projects, based on the policy that 
each of the two categories receive half of the CMAQ funds.   
 
When the guidelines were adopted, staff provided estimated funding amounts for each category, which 
took into account some projects that had been committed for “off-the-top” funding. The result was that 
there was estimated to be $5,847,000 available in the Call for the non-transit category, and $3,390,000 
for the transit category. Staff has recently updated the funding amounts based on prior-year carryover 
and updated revenue estimates, with the result that the available amounts are significantly increased, to 
$8,862,000 for non-transit and $6,150,000 for transit, for a total of $15,012,000.   
 
As specified in the guidelines, project applications were due to VCTC on August 21

st
.  VCTC received a 

total of 21 non-transit projects with a total funding request of $33,446,829.  These projects included 17 
bicycle/pedestrian projects, 3 projects in the signal and traffic flow improvement category, and 1 clean 
transportation infrastructure project.  For transit, VCTC received a total of 12 transit projects with a total 



funding request of $13,216,980.  These projects included 5 alternate-fueled transit vehicle projects, 2 bus 
stop improvement projects, 2 new transit service (operations) projects, 1 outreach project, 1 study, and 1 
rail car refurbishment project.    
 
Following the process provided in the Guidelines, the initial scores were developed by VCTC and Ventura 
County Air Pollution Control District staff. The non-transit recommendations were reviewed and approved 
by CTAC on September 12

th
 and by TTAC on September 21

st
.  The transit recommendations were 

reviewed and approved by TRANSCOM on September 14
th
.  

 
The scores for all projects, including those recommended for funding, those recommended for the Shelf 
List, and those not recommended for either, are summarized in the Attachment.  As specified in the 
criteria, the first step in the project evaluation was eligibility review, and on this basis two non-transit 
projects and one transit project, as shown in the Attachment, were found to be ineligible and therefore not 
scored.   
 
As reported in another item in the agenda, it appears that the SB 1 Active Transportation Program (ATP) 
will provide an additional $1,743,462 in Ventura County share funds for the projects.  Since these funds 
will be the Ventura County portion of the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) share, that 
recommendation must be approved by the Southern California Association of Governments Regional 
Council.  Some of the projects recommended for funding from CMAQ are also under consideration for 
ATP, so it is possible that if ATP funds are applied to those projects that some of the requested CMAQ 
will no longer be needed, allowing projects further down the list to be funded instead.  In that event staff 
will provide an updated recommendation to the Commission.   
 
The notice for this Public Hearing was published in the Ventura County Star on September 26, 2017. 
  



 



  



 


